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 Burton Fleming Hedgehog News 
 
All hedgehogs should be wrapped up snuggly                
HIBERNATING at this time of year! 
 
Please can you ensure to keep your hedgehog food      
stations, in and around the village running with plenty of 

water and food to ensure our hedgehogs have plenty to eat and drink if 
they should come out of hibernation, this is likely with young hogs and 
with the changing of weather conditions. 
Please keep an eye out for our hogs during these               
WET and COLD conditions and if you need any hedgehog assistance call 
Ali 0773 405 3699 or Jo 0771 755 2624.  
REMEMBER if you find a hog at this time of 
year wrap it in a fleece and call us  
immediately! 
Happy Christmas! 
Thank you in advance, Ali Blyth 

If you wish to donate a  
CHRISTMAS GIFT 

East Yorkshire 
Hedgehog Rescue 

Account 23605962 
Sort code 309950 

VILLAGE SHOP 
 

Post Office services are available here: 
Monday, Tuesday, Friday 10am to 12 noon 

Wednesday 9am to 11am 
 
• Postage stamps 
• Letters and parcel post 
• Cash withdrawals from 
 most major banks 
• Cash and cheque deposits 
• Vehicle tax renewals 
• Utility bill payments 
• Phone top-ups 

 
 

 
 

PLEASE SUPPORT THIS SERVICE TO 
KEEP IT HERE! 

  

Edition #423                    December 2024/January 2025 

Items for publication in the February issue should reach me by 25/1/25  
Contact Carly and Rob Webb - burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

Burton Fleming Village Hall 
 

Christmas Party 
 

Saturday 21st December 7pm – 11.30pm 
£2.50 per person  

 
Bring your own alcohol and a plate of food to 

share. 
 

Book your ticket by calling Sarah on 
07906579077 or email sez.m@sky.com 

Sticklebricks  
are back at 

Burton Fleming Village Hall 
 

Saturday 25th January 2025 
 7.30pm – 11.30pm 

 
£15.00 per person  

Pie, pea and pudding supper 
 

Bring your own drinks 
  

Book your tickets by calling   
Kate on 07860478867 Or Sarah on 07906579077  
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The village hall committee would like to thank you for your valued 
support and wish you all a very Merry Christmas and Healthy and 
Happy New Year. 
 
November Lottery Winners  
1st Prize Mrs C Skelton  £25 
2nd Prize Mrs S May           £15 
3rd Prize Mr R Hayton  £10 
4th Prize Mrs R Roberts  £5 
 
We are coming to the end of yet another year, the LOTTERY has been 
running for around 25 years and has been a valuable source of income for 
the Village Hall. £55 is paid out in prizes every month with the           
remainder going into our funds. You can pay one pound per month or £12 
per year for one number (of course you can have as many numbers as you 
want). 
 
If you feel you would like to be part of it, please contact Kate  
Mercer on 470556/07860478867. You can pay by bank transfer 
(Burton Fleming Village Hall Fund. Sort code – 20-75-92, account 
number 60231185) or cash with the draw taking place every 3rd  
Friday of the month at the Post Office.  
 
Village Hall News 
 
The Village Hall has been used for a variety of events over the last 
month. 
i.e. the Coffee morning was the usual success, and we should like to 
thank all those who helped to set up on the Friday and attended on the 
day, especially the kitchen staff.  We should like to thank those that 
bring us bric a brac and books to sell, contributions of delicious cakes, 
Elwyn’s fruit, plants and vegetables, together with Audrey and Anne’s 
squares competitions and home baking. We also had Avon and Tropic 
stalls bringing ideas for Christmas gifts. 
We raised a fantastic amount of  £290.00. 
Thank you to all who support.  
Weekly Chair aerobics, The Phoenix Dance Group, Indoor Bowls, are    
extremely popular; please do not hesitate to enquire if you are           
interested.   
The monthly afternoon of Military Whist raised £71.00 
The Whist Drives  are normally held on the 1st Thursday in the month  
and everybody is welcome. £2.50 including tea/coffee and biscuits plus a 
raffle. Please contact Kate Mercer.01262470556/ 07860478867. 

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS 

DECEMBER 2024/JANUARY 2025 
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Invitation to Participate in 
Flood Warden Project  
East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
is planning to implement a new 
initiative. Following the           
extremely wet winter season last 
year, the Council has identified 
several locations that could    
benefit from the presence of 
local flood wardens. These     
wardens would serve as ‘eyes on 
the ground’ and act as a reliable 
source of information for the 
Council. Your parish has been 
identified as one of these key 
areas.  
The responsibilities of the flood 
wardens will include: 

• Championing flood resilience 
within the community. 

• Monitoring watercourse    
levels and reporting when they 
exceed predetermined trigger 
points. 
Activating flip-down signs to 
alert motorists of water on the 
highway when necessary. 
The flood wardens will be       
provided with comprehensive 
training and personal protective 
equipment (PPE) as part of their 
volunteer role. Further details 
outlining the role of the flood 
warden are available upon request 
from the Clerk. Please email 
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk if 
you are interested in becoming a 
flood warden for Burton Fleming.  

Dog Fouling – PSPO 
 
There is a Public Spaces         
Protection Order in place for the 
village of Burton Fleming which 
makes it an offence to let a dog 
defecate at any time on land to 
which the public or any section 
of the public has access and fail 
to remove the faeces from the 
land forthwith. Anyone caught 
committing this offence can be 
fined.  

Parish Precept  
 
The Parish Precept and proposed 
budget for financial year 
2025/26 will be considered at 
the next Parish Council meeting. 
If residents have any thoughts 
or ideas for any suitable         
improvements or enhancements 
in the village, please let the Clerk 
know by 20 December 2024 so 
that they can be included in the 
draft budget if appropriate. 
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk    
Tel: 07542874957 

Members of the Parish Council would like to wish all the 
residents of Burton Fleming a “Merry Christmas and 

prosperous New Year” 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

mailto:clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk
mailto:clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Funds for printing the newsletter 
are running low! 

If anyone is interested in    
sponsoring the Newsletter for 
one month at a cost of £30 

please contact  
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk 

Tel 07542874957 

Next Parish Council Meeting 
 
The next Parish Council meeting is 
to be held on 7th January 2025 at 
7.00pm in the Village Hall.  

Planning Applications to be  
considered: 
 
24/02864/PLF - Construction of 
vehicular access (dropped kerb) 
at 8 Wold Newton Road, Burton 
Fleming 
Deadline for comments is 04    
December 2024 
 
24/03291/PLF - Extension to      
existing hard paving area 
(retrospective application) at 
Scenic View Caravan Park,     
Hunmanby Road, Burton Fleming 
Deadline for comments is 10    
December 2024 
 
24/02583/PLF - Erection of a    
livestock building with associated 
feed bins, hardstanding and    
upgraded highway access at Land 
North East of Willy Howe Round 
Barrow, Wold Newton Road,   
Burton Fleming 
Deadline for comments is 13    
December 2024 

Gyspey Race Annual Inspection 
Walk 
 
The annual inspection walk of the 
Gypsey Race took place on      
Saturday 16th November. There 
were no major issues but could 
riparian owners double-check 
their section as there was some 
debris and tree saplings which 
may cause a problem if it flows.  
 
Riparian Ownership 
 
Riparian Owners are reminded of 
their responsibilities. Such           
responsibilities include:  
•allowing water to flow through 
their land without any             
obstruction, pollution or          
diversion which affects the 
rights of others; 
•accepting flood flows through 
their land, even if these are 
caused by inadequate capacity 
downstream; 
•keeping the banks clear of     
anything that could cause an   
obstruction and increase flood 
risk, either on their land or 
downstream if it is washed away; 
•maintaining the bed and banks 
of the watercourse and the trees 
and shrubs growing on the banks 
and clearing any litter and animal 
carcasses from the channel and 
banks, even if they did not come 
from their land 

3 

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS 

DECEMBER 2024/JANUARY 2025 

The East Riding PLAY and LEARN children's centre sessions have now        
finished, these have been very popular.  If we can support further we 
will when the timetables are discussed in the New Year . 

We have our own web site now burtonflemingvillagehall.co.uk so are you 
having a celebration of any kind in the up and coming future? If so 
please ask to look round our beautiful village hall with its reasonable 
rates of £10/ph for residents, non-residents £12 ph and businesses are 
£15/ph. All larger parties can be quoted for, taking into account       
numbers and duration. Please contact Kate Mercer 01262 
470556 /07860 478867 to arrange a visit. 

December/January Diary Dates  
 
Sunday 1st December - Private Hire 
Saturday 7th December - Private Hire 
Sunday 8th December - Private Hire 1 - 4pm 
Sunday 8th December - 4.15pm onwards Farmer 
Christmas Tractor Run - village hall open for hot 
drinks and refreshments - all donations to Yorkshire 
Air Ambulance. 
Thursday 12th December – Christmas Whist Drive - 2pm. £2.50 mince 
pies, Christmas cheer and raffle.  
Saturday 14th December – Coffee morning 10 - 11.30am. Bacon        
sandwiches/toasted teacakes/ cakes etc. Stalls - books/bric a brac/veg 
& flower/ Audrey’s Squares/ Art & Cards/ Avon/ Tropic and Sue with 
the artwork.  
Saturday 21st December – Village Hall Christmas Party from 7pm. Come 
along and have a boogie with friends, bring your own booze and a plate of 
food to share - £2.50 a ticket - contact Sarah 07906579077 or Kate 
07860478867. 
Sunday 5th January - Private Party 
Thursday 9th January - Military Whist Drive 2pm -  £2.50. 
Saturday 18th January - Private Party 
Saturday 25th January - Sticklebricks are back to play their annual 
event - pie and pea supper, plus sweet and a boogie - tickets are £15. 
Bring your own drinks. Contact Kate 07860478867 or Sarah 
07906579077. 

On Going Weekly Diary Dates  
Chair aerobics - @ 1.00pm every Monday  
Indoor Bowls - @ 2.00pm every Wednesday  
Phoenix Cheer Kids – 4 – 6.15pm every Tuesday 

mailto:clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S & ST JAMES, 
FORDON 

 
December 
 1st  NO SERVICE 
 1st 3pm Carol Service at FORDON with refreshments 
 8th     11am Morning Worship     Ian Fletcher 
 15th    11am  Village Carol Service with lunch Revd Barbara & 
Christmas Eve       Revd Hugh 
 24th 4pm Christingle Service Revd Barbara 
  5pm Christmas Holy Communion 
 
PLEASE REMEMBER:   5th December  Confirmation Service with              
Bishop Eleanor Sanderson. Please come and support those who are being 
confirmed tonight. 

 
Wold Newton School Christingle Service at All Saints, Wold Newton on 
Thursday 19th at 9.15am. Please come along and support them. 
Christmas Day Communion at 10am at St Nicholas’ Grindale. 
 
POPINS – Please note that Popins will be ‘on holiday’ on 24th and 31st   
December but we’ll be thrilled to see you on the other dates. 
 
January 
 5th  NO SERVICE 
 5th 3pm Holy Communion for the New Year at FORDON 
 12th 11am Morning Worship   Ian Fletcher 
 19th    11am Holy Communion 
 26th 11am Benefice service at Carnaby 
 
POPINS will be open each Tuesday between 10 and 11.30am, please come 
along and join us for tea/coffee and biscuits, maybe even cake!!! And 
lots of chatter and friendship. 
 
A FEW WORDS FROM ME…. 
 
Dear Friends,  
 
Well, planning for Christmas seems to come along earlier and earlier and 
that applies to the Church too. I always wonder why we limit our        
seasonal celebrations to Christmas only when they could be sustainable 
across the year with, for example, our loved ones, family, neighbours, 
community, schools and church?  The impact would be immeasurable – 
reaching beyond the boundaries of our villages if we are open to doing 
something new.   
The spirit of Christmas demands that we live out the Christian        
characteristics daily to become the shop window of our faith in Jesus 
Christ. Christmas thus becomes a portable life-giving attitude for taking 
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S & ST JAMES, CONT… 
anywhere on this practical road of life. Also known as the Lord, the    
Messiah, the Saviour of the world. He is recognised as a baby lying in a 
manger and wrapped snuggly in strips of cloth. He was the light for    
people who walked in darkness, a light that shined on all where death 
casts its shadow, and He is the light of the world. 
Christmas is thus a timely reminder that we are not just celebrating the 
birth of Christ but the enduring outcome of His humanity in the last 
three years of His life, which reached the outer limits of earth over 
2,000 years to date.  And the words of Jesus are still impacting the 
lives of many. 
I do hope that you will be able to join us in one or more of our Christmas 
Services in our Benefice churches celebrating the 
birth of Christ. That, in joining us, we begin a new 
journey open to new faith discoveries beyond the 
bible words read and Christmas Carols sung.  So, 
may I wish you and your families peace, goodwill 
and love this Christmas season and a very happy 
2025. 
 
With love & blessings, 
Revd Barbara 

BURTON FLEMING PLAYGROUND NEWS 

We Wish You A Merry Christmas!  
We Wish You A Merry Christmas!  
We Wish You A Merry Christmas! 
And A Happy New Year!  
 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
• Carol Singing – TBA December 24  
• Duck Race – TBA when the Gypsy Race Flows 

 
 
PUT ON YOUR WOOLY HATS AND ENJOY OUR PARK THIS WINTER!  
 
ALL PLAYGROUND REPAIRS ARE UPTO DATE AND THE FENCING 
WILL BE UPDATED IN THE SPRING! 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  
NO Dogs are allowed in the playground! 
Children are Parent/Carers Responsibility! 

 
 
 

COME AND JOIN US 
CAROL SINGING 

Date TBA DEC 
in aid of 

Yorkshire Coast  
Families 


